
 

 

Fresno Cycling Club 
Fresno Cycling Club 

June Board Meeting Minutes 
June 6, 2018 

 
Board Members Present: 
Dennis Ball   Janet Lucido 
Gia Parker   Diana Millhollin   
Henry Pretzer  Yvonne Moreno 
Bill Reddington  Mike Quiroz 
Joe Cassinerio II  John McCracken   
Devin Bovee’   Lori Cherry 
Patricia Dailey   
Visitors Present: 
Diana Dean   Cody Hill 
John Marquez   Ken Herrington 
Michael Monge  Tina Sumner 
 
Meeting Opened:  6:39 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball 
 
May Board Meeting Minutes:  Read and motion to approve with minor change to 
page 3 to read “Facebook Messenger Board Member Communication” by Joe C., 2nd 
by Henry P., approved.   
 
Treasurer’s Report:   Elida:  Handout provided.   
May balances: 
Beginning Balance:  $24,364.96 
Deposits:     10,435.00 
Checks:      -4,447.12   
Credit Cards:      -1,287.62 
ATM:           -121.50 
ATM Fee:               -2.00 
Total:    $28,941.72 
 
Explanation:   
The bulk of the expenses are for Kirch Flat ($3,434.91) 
The rest are standard charges for porta pottys, costs for schools for C2K, software. 
 
The deposits are a combination of Kirch Flat, C2K and membership.     
 



Advocacy Report:  John McCracken:  We may need to design an alternative route 
for Kirch Flat and C2K in 2019 due to road work projects.  He will be making an 
Excel spreadsheet outlining the road work projected in 2019.   
 
John is working on building relationships to get better timelines and project 
notifications.  He will work on City and County project spreadsheets to see how they 
affect the timing of events so alternative routes can be planned.   
 
June 13th Time Trial:  Patty D.:   45 riders last month.  3 volunteers needed to be 
available at 5 pm for 5:30 start time. 
 
Tour de Lakes:  Henry P.:    We had issues last year regarding setting up the radio 
contacts in the parking lot.  SoCal Edison had some concerns.  Dennis will obtain a 
permit and already has a contact there.  Henry encourages everyone to use the 
Community Center parking lot.  Lori Cherry will run the rest stop.  The date is 
Saturday, July 28. 
 
C2K and Grizzly Century Updates:  C2K:  Dennis B.:   The Sheriffs’ Department did 
not feel we could make C2K safe enough for riders and suggested we move the date.  
They would not sign off on the permit for June 30, so we really had no choice.  The 
new date for C2K is July 7.  At this time the start/finish is at Clovis East High School.  
We lost 12 riders due to the date change and Dennis issued refunds.  We have 45 
riders pre-registered.   
 
There will be a volunteer meeting on June 20 at Stevens Bicycles, Clovis.  He has a 
coin designed for finishers at $4 a piece cost.  He is still considering whether to 
purchase them.  He has 40 volunteers signed up.   
 
We need to decide on the date for next year:  June 22 or June 29.  Ken H. advised 
historically it is whatever date is closest to the 21st of June, which would make the 
date June 22.   
 
Grizzly:  Dennis B.:  29 people are signed up.  Breakfast is a $6.00 separate charge.  
The after ride meal is included in the entry.  North Fork group is manning the rest 
stops and assisting with SAG.  The Lions Club is doing the pancake breakfast.  The 
North Fork committee is doing the after ride meal.  $10 charge for non-riders for the 
after ride meal.        
 
Kirch Flat Recap:  Mike Q. and Yvonne Moreno:  We had approximately 270 riders; 
the larges entry yet.  They had positive feedback from riders.  They may have timing 
next year.  They are already in the planning stages for next year. 
 
May is Bike Month Recap:  Dennis B.:  Dennis asked for suggestions and 
recommendations for next year.  Tina Sumner suggested more encouraging wording 
on the website to promote the different events that month. 
 
There was the Million Mile Challenge (IBike Fresno); the Mall to Mall Ride and the 
Ride of Silence.  We could see if we can get City Hall more involved.  Put a suggestion 
section on the website for possible events and activities for next year.         



 
 
Storage Unit Cleanup/Organize:  Dennis B.:    Diana Dean and her husband 
volunteered to be Quartermaster to clean up, organize and monitor the storage unit.  
Diana was added as a Board Member, as this is a board position.  She will advise if 
she needs a work day and volunteers.   
 
Gravel Grinder:  Patty D. :  The date for Everyone Loves Raymond Gravel Grinder is 
Saturday, November 17.  There will be two distances called the Pint and the Half-
Pint.  There will be a 7 a.m. start time.  The Pint will be 80 miles and the Half-Pint 
will be 33-35 miles.  Her committee will be working on marketing, flyers, etc.  There 
will be a lot of dirt roads, so will be looking for off-road motorcyclists as SAG.     
 
Brevets:  Lori C.:  The 600K Brevet is this weekend.  All riders had to pre-register.  
She has 11 riders and volunteers.   
      
New Business:  
 
The July 4 meeting was change to July 3.  Dennis will check on the location. 
 
Meeting Adjourned:  8:10 pm 
Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary 

 


